

Regional Office of Education #11

730 7th St.• Charleston, IL61920 Telephone: (217) 348-0151 • Fax (217) 348-0171 www.roe11.k12.il.us

Bobbi Mattingly, Ph. D. Regional Superintendent of Schools bmattingly@roel1.org Kyle Thompson
Assistant Regional Superintendent of Schools
kthompson@roe11.org

Regional Board of School Trustees Regional Office of Education Conference Area Charleston, IL 61920 April 18, 2016

President James Young called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Regional Office of Education. President Young led The Pledge of Allegiance. Kyle Thompson took roll call. Those present were James Young, William Hill, Max Jones, Rick Manuell, Elizabeth Hubbert, Anne Pool, Mark Wascher, Regional Superintendent Dr. Bobbi Mattingly, Assistant Regional Superintendent Kyle Thompson, and Regional Office of Education staff Marla Leasher.

Visitors included Dieterich Superintendent Cary Jackson, petitioners Joshua and Amy Tegeler, court reporter Joyce Lawrence for the annexation-detachment proceeding, and Michael Hubbert.

Elizabeth Hubbert made a motion to accept the minutes from the January 4, 2016 meeting. Mark Wascher seconded. Motion carried. There was no public comment.

The Detachment/Annexation Petition submitted to the Regional Board of School Trustees by Joshua and Amy Tegeler was presented. The Petition requested the detachment of certain property from Cumberland CUSD #77 and annex same to Dieterich CUSD #30. A complete transcript of the Hearing was recorded by Joyce Lawrence, Certified Reporter.

The Petitioners presented evidence in support of the prayers of their Petition.

Cumberland CUSD #77 took a neutral stance. Dieterich CUSD # 30 Superintendent Cary Jackson gave a short presentation in support of the Petition.

Upon completion of testimony and questions, Max Jones made a motion to adjourn and have a special meeting within 10 days. The motion was not seconded. The board voted to discuss the situation and proceed with a vote. Kyle Thompson took roll call vote. The results were Manuell – yes; Hill – yes; Jones – no; Young – yes; Pool – yes, Hubbert-no and Wascher – yes. The petition was granted on a vote of 5 yes, 2 no. The transcripts from the hearing are filed at the office of the Regional Superintendent of Schools, 730 Seventh Street in Charleston.

Elizabeth Hubbert made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Rick Manuell seconded. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

President James Young

Regional Board of School Trustees

Bobbi Mattingly, Ph. D.

Regional Superintendent of Schools

RBST ex-officio secretary